GAVIN NEWSOM : MARK S. GHILARDUCCI
GOVERNOR DIRECTOR

4 Cal OES

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE
OF EMERGENCY SERVICES

April 10, 2019

Mr. Patrick Traynor

Superintendent

Alpine County Unified School District
42 Hawkside Drive

Markleeville, CA 96120

Subject: Subapplication in FEMA Review
Hazard Mitigation Grant Program
FEMA-4344-DR-CA, October 2017 California Wlldflres
Cal OES PJ0120, ACUSD Bear Valley School Dry Flood Proofing
Subapplicant: Alpine County Unified School District, FIPS: 003-91000

Dear Mr. Traynor:

The California Governor's Office of Emergency Services (Cal OES) received and
reviewed your subapplication requesting funds from the Hazard Mitigation Grant
Program (HMGP). Cal OES has submitted your grant subapplication to the Federal
Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) for grant review and funding consideration.

Please include “FEMA-4344-DR-CA, Cal OES PJ0120" in the subject line of any future
written or email correspondence with Cal OES, related to this project, so that we may
reference it in our tracking systems.

Should you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Stephens, Hazard Mitigation
Grants Specialist, at (916) 845 - 8846 or Stephanie.Stephens@caloes.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

JASON WILLIAMS
Hazard Mitigation Grant Program Manager

A Ly 3650 SCHRIEVER AVENUE * MATHER, CA 95655
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